
Pennsylvania	Prospectors	February	2017	Meeting	Minutes	
	
The	February	2017	of	the	PA	Prospectors	was	held	at	the	Lightstreet	United	
Methodist	Church.	The	meeting	was	called	to	order	at	approximately	11:30	AM	by	
President	Gary	Bramhall.	There	were	25	members	in	attendance.	The	pledge	to	the	
flag	was	given.	Role	call	of	officers	held.	Officers	in	attendance	were	President	Gary	
and	V-P	Robin	Lucas.	Linda	Houseknecht	stood	in	and	very	capably	handled	the	
secretary’s	duties.	
	
The	minutes	of	the	January	21st	meeting	were	read	,	and	upon	motion	by	Cliff	Adams	
and	second	by	Claude	Martin	approved	as	read.	
	
The	treasurer’s	report	was	given	approved	on	motion	by	Claude	and	seconded	by	
Cliff.	New	bills	were	presented	and	ordered	paid.	
	
Under	old	business,	there	are	two	medium	and	two	large	t-shirts	for	anyone	
interested.	Some	other	discussion	took	place,	including	the	possibility	of	getting	
caps.	More	to	come	at	the	next	meeting	
	
Also	under	old	business,	it	was	brought	up	about	the	kitchen	supplies.		It	was	stated	
the	Secretary	Jim	should	talk	with	the	church	to	see	if	there	is	a	place	we	could	store	
one	tote	from	month	to	month	instead	of	having	someone	tote	it	back	and	firth	
every	meeting.	
	
Under	new	business,	discussion	took	place	on	what	items	to	give	out	in	the	July	
Outing	Drawing.	Some	suggestions	were:	a	mini	highbanker,	a	gold	cube,	gold	
smelter,	two	gold	coins,	or	a	$100	gold	nugget	bag	from	Lucky	Strike.	Bring	
additional	ideas	to	the	March	meeting,	when	we	will	also	begin	selling	tickets.	
	
Upcoming	meeting	locations	will	take	place	in	March	and	April	at	Lightstreet.	We	
will	try	to	hold	the	May	meeting	at	Frank’s	place,	however	if	it	rains,	we	will	go	to	
Montour-Delong	Fairgrounds.	Stay	tuned.	
June,	July,	and	August	meeting	will	be	held	at	Frank’s,	and	then	back	to	the	church	
from	September	through	December.	
	
The	drawings	were	held,	the	meeting	was	closed	with	a	prayer	from	Chaplain	
Claude,	and	everyone	ate	well.	


